
orphanworks@loc.gov 
 
"orphan works" comments 
 
 
Dear Reader, 
 
I am commenting on Notice of inquiry RE: orphan works. 
I have been using computer software for over 10 years as a part of my job.  I sometimes find 
software applications that were created in the past that are useful to a problem I am trying to 
solve.  But I can not always contact the owner/patent holder of this software and thus can not use 
the software as a business solution. 
 
Please make efforts to free up useful orphan works. 
 
Thank you, 
 
John Van Dyke 




